

September 2025

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are delighted to inform you that your child has been invited to attend a Taster Day at Cambridge University on Tuesday 30th September 2025. This is an exciting opportunity for pupils to experience a day at one of the world's leading universities and gain valuable insight into university life, academic programs, and the opportunities that Cambridge has to offer. Pupils will need to wear their school uniform. While the university will provide lunch, pupils may bring a small snack and water bottle if they wish.

The itinerary for the day is as follows:

- The mini bus will depart from the school at 7:30am promptly. We kindly ask that your child arrives at school no later than 7:20am to ensure a timely departure
- Pupils will enjoy a range of activities throughout the day, including campus tours, workshops, and interactive sessions with university staff and students
- Lunch will be provided by Cambridge University. If your child has any specific dietary requirements, please indicate these on the attached permission form
- The bus will return to school by approximately 5:30pm. Please arrange for your child to be collected at that time.

As part of the agreement for our pupils to participate in the University taster day, we are required to supply them with some personal information about your child. By agreeing for your child to attend the trip, you are also agreeing for us to share the required information with Cambridge University. This information is your child's; Forename and Surname, Home postcode and Date of Birth. If you would like further information about how this information is used, please visit this web address:

https://www.undergraduate.study.cam.ac.uk/how-we-use-participant-data

Please supply permission via Arbor by **Tuesday 16**th **September** to confirm your child's attendance. If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact Miss Chapman by email Sally.chapman@heathlaneacademy.org.uk

We look forward to your child participating in this exciting opportunity!

Yours sincerely,

Meg Dyer

Senior Assistant Principal